
March 7, 2023 
10th Day of January Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve the minutes from the 
February 28th meeting with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
The Commission attended their annual mandatory training at Lake of The Ozarks this past month. Several issues of 
importance are being addressed concerning property & sales tax reductions. Both of these items would be detrimental to 
our entities in our county and across the state. County Clerk, Melissa Meek will get information back to Missouri 
Association of Counties on what the shortfall will be to our County.  
 
Discussion was held on Country Harvest holding their event on the Courthouse Lawn. The Commission approved the 
event to be held on the lawn but with no access inside of the Courthouse due to security matters.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek and East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will attend their quarterly TAC (Transportation 
Advisory Committee) meeting this week. Chet also will attend an Extension Meeting this week. 
 
The Preconstruction Conference meeting on the bank stabilization project in Sherman Township was held with the 
following being in attendance: Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray, DeKalb County Commissioner’s, County Clerk, 
Melissa Meek, Howe & Company Representatives, Garry McFee and Aaron Lukefahr and Mike Sattman of MS 
Contracting. This is for DeKalb County Bridge #3120004. Weather permitting this project will start April 1, 2023.  
 
The Extension Council invited all to their dinner to be held on March 20.  
 
The Commission received some historical photos from a patron. The old postcard from 1907 of the old Courthouse was 
especially appreciated. 
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until 
March 14, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn. 
 
 
 All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


